
PALO VERDE LADIES GOLF ASSOCIATION 

GENERAL MEETING/LUNCHEON 

May 14, 2024 

 

50/50 raffle winners were drawn and announced by Bonnie Moore, Kay Berner and Sue Green. 

The board decided to pay out all the money collected; we had 10 payouts at $10 each. 

 

President Bonnie Moore introduced herself, welcomed everyone and called the meeting to 

order at 11:38 am.  She thanked Jennifer and her staff for the wonderful food and service.  

Bonnie thanked Patty Hegenbarth, Dee Monsonis and Mary Lou Jones for chairing today’s event 

and luncheon.   

 

Bonnie announced that we were celebrating Carolyn Tagatz 90th Birthday. Carolyn has been a 

member of the PVLGA since 1999. Birthday cake was enjoyed by all. 

 

Bonnie advised a copy of the Treasurer’s Report is posted in the ladies’ lounge and on our 

PVLGA website.  Any questions, please contact Alice Barber, Treasurer. A motion was also made 

and seconded to approve the minutes from the last general board meeting held on March 26th, 

2024. Motion approved! 

 

Greg Tokash, Palo Verde Golf Pro, announced the winners for the day. Six places were paid out.  

Bonnie thanked Greg, Joey and Nate for all their help and support. 

 

Bonnie Moore announced we will vote on Bylaws/Standing Rules changes by paper ballots. The 

ballots were passed out and then collected by the end of the meeting to be counted by Julie 

Curran, Kay Berner. The results will be emailed to all members. 

 

Bonnie introduced Cindy Bosch, nominating Chair and her committee: Susan Lamb, Denise 

Orthen, Carol Guild and Mary Nelson. The 2025 slate of officers will be posted 3 weeks prior to 

the October Annual Meeting at which time a vote will be held to approve the slate. 

 

Upcoming events: 

June 4th – Fun Day- 9 holes Brunch and Games to follow. 

June 12th – Summer League @ Sun Lakes CC Wednesday 

The next general meeting and luncheon will be held on October 29, 2024.   

 

Bonnie wished all a wonderful summer. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:58 am.   

 

_________________________________                       _____________________________ 

Barbara Byczko, Secretary       Bonnie Moore, President 



 


